3 Concorde Gate, Suite 205, Toronto, Ontario, M3C 3N7
Telephone: (416) 426-7167 Fax: (416) 426-7167 E-Mail: o5pba@o5pba.ca Website: www.o5pba.ca

October 1, 2019

To: Zone Association Tournament Directors

From: Rhonda Gifford

Program Coordinator

SUBJECT: YOUTH CHALLENGE

Dear Tournament Director:

The Zone Finals for the Youth Challenge shall consist of five (5) games and must be completed on or before **NOVEMBER 24, 2019** in a centre designated by the Local Zone Association. For all the rules and regulations governing this tournament please refer to Page 4-1 in the Green Book.

Enclosed for your information are the following documents:

- PA Announcement
- Coaches Report Form
- > Zone Qualifiers Report Form
- National Coaches Candidate Form
- Winning Coaches Package (Contains information regarding the Provincial Championships)

Immediately upon the conclusion of your Zone roll-off please complete and e-mail the Zone Qualifiers Report Form and the Coaches Report Form to results@o5pba.ca. <u>Please Note:</u> We will be posting the results to our website so please ensure that the report form includes the pinfall of your qualifiers.

At the same time we would ask that you please hand each of your three (3) Coaches a Winning Coaches Package which includes the following:

- Dear Coach Letter
- Hotel Booking Information
- Schedule of Events
- Rules & Regulations
- Dear Bowler Letter (one for each member of your team)
- Code of Conduct and Dress Code Form (one for each bowler and coach)
- Waiver of Liability Form (one for each bowler and coach)

These documents contain all the information your coaches and winners will require to ensure their participation in the Provincial Championships being held at NEB's Fun World, 1300 Wilson Road North, Oshawa, Ontario, L1K 2B8 on **SUNDAY, JANUARY 12, 2020**.

<u>Please Note</u>: All bowlers and coaches who qualify for any of our Provincial Championships will be responsible for booking their own room requirements directly with the hotel. Information regarding the procedure for booking a room is explained in the Dear Coach and Dear Bowler letters. We ask that you please make sure the coach and bowlers understand these procedures.

Also enclosed is a National Coaches Candidate Form. We want to ensure that every coach has the opportunity to apply to coach the Ontario Team at the National Championships.

All coaches must be **COMPETITIVE COACH CERTIFIED** on or before **DECEMBER 31 OF THE CURRENT BOWLING SEASON**, and must be a member in good standing of the Ontario 5 Pin Bowlers' Association.

The following motions were passed by the delegates at the O5PBA AGM in June 2019:

EFFECTIVE JANUARY 1, 2020, ALL COACHES MUST HAVE COMPLETED THE COMMIT TO KIDS ONLINE TRAINING (AT THE COST STIPULATED BY THE C5PBA & CAC) TO BE ELIGIBLE TO COACH AT THE O5PBA YOUTH CHALLENGE PROVINCIAL AND BOWLING SCHOOL.

EFFECTIVE JANUARY 1, 2020, ALL COACHES MUST HAVE COMPLETED THE RESPECT IN SPORT FOR ACTIVITY LEADERS ONLINE TRAINING (AT THE COST STIPULATED BY THE C5PBA & CAC) TO BE ELIGIBLE TO COACH AT THE YOUTH CHALLENGE/WINTER GAMES AND THE NATIONAL YOUTH CHALLENGE.

All coaches must provide a Vulnerable Sector Check (police check at their own cost) in order to coach at the Youth Challenge National Championships. Please review our Criminal Record Check (Vulnerable Sector) Policy and Procedures Handbook which is posted on the o5pba.ca website.

We ask that you make sure each coach receives a copy of this form as soon as the coaches have been selected in your Zone. The National Championships are scheduled from **MARCH 26-28, 2020** in Ottawa, Ontario.

If you require any additional information please do not hesitate to contact the Provincial Office at (416) 426-7167.

Yours truly,

ONTARIO 5 PIN BOWLERS' ASSOCIATION

## Rhonda Gifford

Rhonda Gifford Program Coordinator

**Enclosures**: